

Town of Green Level Regular Meeting Green Level Municipal Building Thursday, July 11, 2019

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Town of Green Level Council was held on Thursday, July 11, 2019 at 7:00 PM in the Green Level Municipal Building located at 2510 Green Level Church Road.

GOVERNING BODY MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Remonia Enoch, Mayor Pro Tem Carissa Graves-Henry, Councilmember Theodore Howard, and Councilmember Michael Trollinger, and Councilmember Richard Woods (via telephone).

GREEN LEVEL STAFF PRESENT: Town Administrator Dylan Galloway and Town Clerk Sandra McCollum.

GREEN LEVEL TOWN ATTORNEY PRESENT: Eugene Russell.

Mayor Remonia Enoch called the meeting to order and Councilman Trollinger gave the invocation.

Mayor Enoch asked for a motion to consent to the agenda as is. Mayor Pro Tem Graves-Henry made a motion to consent to the agenda as is and Councilman Trollinger seconded this motion. The motion passed.

Mayor Enoch asked for a motion to approve the minutes for June 13, 2019. Mayor Pro Tem Graves-Henry made a motion to approve the minutes for June 13, 2019. Councilman Trollinger seconded it. The motion passed.

Public Comment:

Mayor Enoch opened public comment.

Sylvia Leath of 2578 E Simpson Road inquired about who is responsible for cleaning out ditches. Ms. Leath shared that water running from the Town's park, through her neighbor's yard, and down into her yard. Administrator Galloway addressed Ms. Leath's issues and informed her that Public Works would be by to investigate her concerns.

Richard, a new resident in Green Level, expressed concern over his high water bill. The Mayor addressed Richard's concern.

Sharon Stanfield informed the Town Council that the roof of the store located at 1219 N NC Hwy 49 (next to small mobile home park), which has a blue tarp on it, will be repaired within 30 days.

Town Administrator Updates

Administrator Galloway addressed concerns from the previous council meeting:

- In regards to the amount of cars parked at repair shops in town, he made the council aware of § 153.140 (D) Schedule of parking spaces for automobile sales and repair garages that would give the Town more authority to enforce how many vehicles may be parked at these establishments.
- ATV vehicles may cross the road, but are not to travel, per general statute on public roads to get to their destinations.
- Advertising signs were removed along the Town's right of ways, per code.
- A summer feed program on Tuesdays and Thursdays is underway and being supervised by the Parks and Rec Department.

Administrator Galloway also reported that the fireworks event was a success.

Administrator Galloway made everyone aware that this is the first Town Council meeting in the new Town Hall building; however, it is his last meeting as the Town's Administrator. His last day will be August 2, 2019.

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the proposed amendment to schedule of parking spaces for automobile sales and repair garages. Mayor Pro Tem Graves-Henry made a motion to approve the proposed amendment to schedule of parking spaces for automobile sales and repair garages. Councilman Trollinger seconded it. The motion passed.

Town Attorney Update

Attorney Russell had no updates.

Council Comments

Councilman Woods made a suggestion for Administrator Galloway to stay on as an intern. This would be addressed in closed session.

Mayor Pro Tem Henry acknowledged the residents for coming out to the council meeting. She also showed appreciation

Councilman Trollinger also acknowledged residents present at the meeting and thanked volunteers and residents for coming out for the Town's fireworks event.

Councilman Howard thanked residents for coming out to the meeting, as well as for volunteering at the fireworks event.

Mayor Enoch thanked everyone for coming out.

The Mayor asked for a motion to go into closed session citing § 143-318.11 a6 – confidential information - personnel. Mayor Pro-Tem Graves-Henry made a motion to go into closed session citing § 143-318.11 a6 – confidential information - personnel. Councilman Trollinger seconded the motion. The motion passed.

(Note - These minutes were audio recorded by Town Clerk Sandra McCollum, but transcribed by Town Clerk Suzanne Bigelow on November 24, 2019. Because of this, the motions were recorded as passing; however, the count of hands could not be recorded in these minutes.)